
High School Principal report to the School Board 
December 9, 1013 
 

1. The end of the first semester is December 20th.  Students are currently preparing 
for semester tests and exams.  Exams will follow a schedule for students to take 
extended finals and semester tests December 18, 19 and 20. 

2. The second semester schedule is nearly complete after adding study halls and 
making class adjustments as needed. 

3. The Student Senate would like to ask approval for a Pennies for Patients 
Fundraiser.  I have attached the request and proposal. 

4. We continue to offer concurrent enrollment classes through NICC and Hawkeye 
through our CTE programs.  We are exploring adding more of these courses. 
Entrepreneurship and Business Ethics are the newest additions for second 
semester. 

5. 90 seniors are beginning the plans for graduation.  We will be analyzing 
transcripts to assure that each has the needed course work in January. 

6. Curricular PLCs for second semester will be addressing the upcoming 1 to1 
initiative at the high school.  We will be working through policy and usage issues 
that may arise in the classroom. 
 

 
 
 
Submitted by Sarah Updegraff, Principal 


